
                                                 STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                     SELECTMEN  

                MEETING MINUTES JUNE 24, 2019 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Eric Eichner and Jamison Hines. 

Frank Conroy spoke with the selectmen about the use of crushed rock in the mudholes on the Farm Rd. 

that had punctured his tire. The selectmen will speak with Durwin Clark about the use of different 

material to fill the mudholes.  

The Town of Surry issued received check #345in the amount of $15.40 from Josh Brooks for building 

permit #1104 for a dormer installation on his home.  

Josh Brooks gave a report on the fundraising for the fire station and stated intentions to look for 

contributions on Old Home Day as well.  

The Town of Surry received ck# 300380 in the amount of $25.00 from Revision Energy for building 

permit #1105 for Leinau. 

The Town of Surry received a PILT of $4.705.00 from the US Treasury. 

The selectmen discussed Gary Kinyons and Gary Roberges  advice to agree to the settlement for the 

Eversource abatement. Jay Croteau moved to execute the execution of the $10,000.00 abatement 

settlement  on the legal counsel advice of Gary Kinyon and Avitar.  Eric Eicher seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed  to the motion. The abatement would charged  to  the allowance for uncollected 

taxes.  

Jay Croteau spoke with Gary Kinyon in regard s to the town owned property taken by tax deed. Legally 

the prior owner would be responsible for the back taxes, billed legalities, and any maintenance.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Jamison Hines seconded the motion. The selectmen 

agreed the minutes.  

Tim Bievenu dropped off an Intent to  Cut for JC Russell.  

The selectmen discussed the budget request for $10,000.00 for the cemetery stone repairs.  

The selectmen heard a complaint about bushes to cut back for visibility on the East Surry Rd and the 

dam road as well as the top of the  Joslin Rd.  Jay Croteau will contact Durwin Clark. 

John Berglund picked up the bills to be signed.  



There was a suggestion to put lattice under the town hall porch as well as have Jodi Leach quote on the 

steeple painting.  

The selectmen discussed the school funding for the remaining.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 

 

 

  


